## PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE FOR THE WINTERGARDEN GROUNDWATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT RULEMAKING

The Board of Directors of the Wintergarden Groundwater Conservation District (the "District") will hold a Public Hearing on Proposed Changes to the District Rules on Wednesday, December 13, 2023, at 12:00 p.m. at the District Office, 2881 Hwy. 277, Carrizo Springs, Texas. The Public Hearing will be held in conjunction with the District's regular monthly meeting. The hearing is being held pursuant to Chapter 36 of the Texas Water Code and Chapter 18 of the District Rules to consider proposed changes to the District Rules to incorporate new laws recently enacted by the Texas Legislature and to consider other changes to facilitate the District's management of groundwater in its jurisdiction.

The subject of the rulemaking hearing is for the District Board to obtain information and comments relating to the proposed rules. A draft copy of the proposed rule changes can be viewed on the District's website, <a href="www.wgcd.net">www.wgcd.net</a>, or copies are available at the District office at 2881 Hwy. 277 West, Carrizo Springs, Texas. Any questions about the scheduled Public Hearing can be directed to the District office via email <a href="wgcd@wgcd.net">wgcd@wgcd.net</a> or via telephone 830-876-3801.